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paid out of the lunatic's personal estate. The lunatic having died
intestate, his next of kmn claimeci that the land passed as personal
estate, but Byrne, J., was of opinion that the contract in the first
place having been voidable, nevertheless when affirmed and adoptcd
bv the court on the lunatic's behaif, related back to the time it wvas
ruade, with the necessary legal consequences ensuing from it, and
that therefore there had been a conversion, and the dlaim of the
next of kmn failed and the action wvas dismissed with costs.

EASEMENT-USER 0F EASEMENT FOR 40 YEARS-WAV--PAVMENT 01F MONEY

ANNL'ALLY FOR USE 0F EASEMIENT-PAROL AGREEMENT- PRESCRIPTION ACT

(2 & 3 W. 4, c. 71,) S. 2-(R.S.O. c. 133, s. 35)-" CLAIMING RIGHT

THERETO.'

Iu Gardner v. Hodgson's Kingston Bi'ewer-ies Go. (i900) i Ch.
592, the plaintiff claimed a declaration that he was entitled to a
right of xvay over certain premises of the defendant and a right to
use a pump thereon, and also an injunction to restrain the
defendants frorn obstructing the plaintiff's use and enjoyment
thereof. It appeared by the evidence that the plaintiff and his
predecessor in titie had for upwards of sixty years enjoyed the
easement claimed without interruption, and that they had at ]east
from 1853 paid a yearly sum of I 5s. to the owner of the defendant's
premises for the use of the way, but there was no evidence of any
cousent or agreement in wrlting to allow the use of the way.
Cosens-Hardy, J., under these circumstances was of opinion that
the plaintiff had established an actual user by a person " claiming
right thereto without interruption" of the way in question wîthin
the meaning of the Prescription Act, S. 2-(R.S.O. c. 133, s. 35),
and that the payment of the annual sum Of 15s. - was no " inter-
ruption >' so as to prevent the acquisition of a right by actual
enjovrueut, and as no agreement or consent in writing was found,
the plaintiff's right to the way had become under the section
indefeasible, and he granted the plaintiff the relief claimed with
Costs.

RECEIVER-DEENTURE HOLDERS-CHARGE ON PROPERTV IN FOREIGN COUN-

TRV-FRENCH DEBT-DEI3I, LOcALITV OF-CONTEMPT.

I re MValdslay, laiidslay v. Maudslay (i900) i Ch. 602. The
Plaintiffs were debenture holders of a limited company, having a
charge upon ail its assets, among which wvas a debt due to the
company by a French firru. The plaintiffs, for the purpose of
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